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23rd May 2025 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

Assistant Headteacher Announcement 

 

I am pleased to be able to share with you that the Senior Leadership Team and I have now completed a full 

and rigorous recruitment process to appoint our new Assistant Headteacher. We are delighted to announce 

the appointment of Mr B. Carnell as the new Assistant Headteacher of Royles Brook Primary School.  

Mr Carnell joins us as an extremely experienced teacher of a school in Lancashire and brings a huge wealth of 

knowledge, skills and expertise. Mr Carnell is a calm, committed, enthusiastic professional who will play a 

pivotal role in the school improvement journey we are on. We are very much looking forward to Mr Carnell 

joining us on our journey and he will start with us at Royles Brook on Wednesday 3rd September 2025, 

following the summer holiday.  

We are hoping Mr Carnell will be able to join us for some class transition and other school events during the 

remainder of the summer term. We are looking forward to him becoming part of our team and I’m sure you 

will join me in welcoming him to our school community. 

As always, thank you for your continued support. 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
 

Mrs J McKinnon   
Headteacher 
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